From:

Julie Castaneda

Sent:

February 12, 2018 4:33 PM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

FW: Operation Stonegarden

From: JoAnn di Filippo

Sent: Monday, February 12, 2018 4:30 PM
To: Julie Castaneda < julie.castaneda@pima.gov>

Cc: Ally Miller < Ally.Miller@pima.gov > Subject: RE: Operation Stonegarden

Julie: Please distribute a copy of this email to the distribution list noted in Mr. Huckelberry's email referenced below. This request is being submitted on behalf of Supervisor Miller. Thank you.

Date: February 12, 2018

Re: Mr. Huckelberry's memorandum dated February 12, 2018 pertaining to Operation Stonegarden

I would like to thank you for directing an inquiry to the Sheriff, County Attorney and Public Defense Director seeking information and data related to additional costs that may arise through the acceptance, use and administration of the OPSG related to Pima County Adult Detention Center detention, prosecution of border-related and drug smuggling crime by the County Attorney and the cost of public defense of non-citizens provided by our public defense agency.

As such, I am requesting the same information you requested now be provided for the prior three Stonegarden grant awards including:

- 1. GTAW 17-39: Stonegarden Grant Award for \$1,176,208 (Final Action by the BOS on 12/13/16);
- 2. GTAW 16-51: Stonegarden Grant Award for \$1,184,528 (Final Action by the BOS on 1/19/16); and
- 3. GTAW 15-55: Stonegarden Grant Award for \$1,197,828 (Final Action by the BOS on 1/20/2015)

The information I am requesting will assist in review of the current Stonegarden grant award discussion. Additionally, in reviewing prior year additional costs, we will be able to have a meaningful discussion with concrete data.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Supervisor Ally Miller

All messages created in this system should be considered a public record subject to disclosure under the Arizona Public Records Law (A.R.S. 39-121) with no expectation of privacy related to the use of this technology. This message has been prepared and sent on resources owned by Pima County, AZ. It is subject to the computer and electronic policies of Pima County, and the Pima County Board of Supervisors, where applicable.

JoAnn di Filippo, PhD
Chief Advisor
Pima County Supervisor Ally Miller – District 1
www.allymillerdistrict1.com

P: (520) 724-2738 F: (520) 724-8489